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Lickdale, PA


The Union Township Board of Supervisors held a scheduled sewer meeting on July 10, 2019.  The meeting was held at the Municipal Building, 3111 SR 72, Jonestown, PA.
Chairman Firestone called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Present:

Dennis Firestone, Chairman 




Kerry McCrary, Vice Chairman 




Gary Longenecker, Secretary




Paul Bametzreider, Township Solicitor




Scott Rights, Sewer Engineer



Brent McFeaters, Township Manager



Elizabeth Krause, Zoning Officer 



Jim Darkes, Operator 



Five (5) Citizens
PUBLIC COMMENTS


None

APPROVE THE MINUTES 


 Chairman Firestone presented the minutes from the June meeting for approval.  Kerry McCrary made a motion seconded by Dennis Firestone to approve the May meeting minutes.   All approved. 

APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORT


Gary Longenecker made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to approve the Financial Report.  All approved.  

 OPERATOR’S REPORT – Jim Darkes

Jim Darkes reported that alarms from the old control building have been separated from the new control building and the new phone line has been installed.  He noted that everything was tested and is running fine.  
Mr. Darkes said the edges of the blacktop that was done at the plant by the Township should be sealed.  He said he asked Bryan Michael if they had a tar buggy, but he said they do not.  Kerry McCrary said there is a strip that comes in a roll that can be put down and heated and can be used to seal the edges.   Brent McFeaters, Township Manager said he would send Bryan Michael down to the plant to take care of the sealing job.    
Jim said that he previously sent pictures of the concrete scouring that was discovered when they took train #1 down. He said it appears that the media is scouring the concrete on the inside of the base wall and asked if there is any concern. Scott Rights said he was going to call Kruger to find out what to do.  

Jim asked if anyone received a report regarding the Kruger updates, because several programming changes were made, and Jim said it should be a pretty substantial report that they said they would send to the Township.  Brent McFeaters and Scott Rights said they don’t recall seeing the report and Jim suggested that if the report was not received,  someone should follow up with Kruger for a copy of the report so the Township, the sewer engineer and the operators can see the changes that were made.  
Jim noted that the recent DEP inspection requires a response.  Dennis Firestone said Atty. Bametzreider will take care of the response. Scott Rights commented that the permit requirements are being met and Atty. Bametzreider added that the plant is functioning in accordance with the permit that was approved.  Jim Darkes asked if they will get a copy of the response and Dennis Firestone said Atty. Bametzreider should copy the NLCA on this response.
Scott Rights said he thinks the Township would like to be notified when DEP is coming out for inspections.  Jim Darkes said the inspections are not pre-arranged and added that she may call ten minutes ahead of time, noting that she typically goes to the NLCA first because the records are there.    Scott Rights said since it’s not a full-time operating plant, they should be notifying the permittee when they are coming.  
 Kerry McCrary suggested that Jim Darkes should contact Brent McFeaters when they are coming to the plant for inspections and if Brent is not available then they should call Scott Rights.  The Board agreed and Jim Darkes said he will pass that information onto the other operators.    
Jim also informed the Board that they noticed the levels are building slightly at the tail of train #2 and they are not sure what is causing it.  He said they don’t know if there is some sort of blockage in the effluent line, but if it continues to get worse, it will have to be investigated and the media will have to be taken offline, and the line will have to be televised.  If it would back up, the media could start to leak from the tank. They will monitor the situation but may need a contractor like USG very quickly if it gets worse.
 Lastly, Jim asked Scott Rights if the record drawings are going to be updated to show the new baffles. Scott Rights said they will update the drawings.  Jim also asked Scott for the updated drawings showing the chemical feed lines which Scott said he will provide.  
ENGINEER’S REPORT – Scott Rights
The following is an update on work completed by our office during the past month. 
1. Wastewater Treatment Plant & Collection System Issues:

a. Automation Improvements to the Aeration and Waste Sludge Systems:  We continue to work with NLCA in considering options for making improvements. Cost estimates for the Board’s consideration will be presented towards the end of the month.
b. Site Grading and Seeding:  SLH returned to the site during the month to regrade and seed the site.
2.
Land Development Projects:  The following is an update on proposed land development projects and reviews as they relate to sanitary sewer.

a.
Logistics Park, Phase 2 Warehouses (Vision Acquisitions III):  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed and tested.  Building occupancy is still pending. (No change since last Board meeting).
b.  
70 Bordnersville Rd (Brewsters):  Construction of the low-pressure sewer system has been completed.  Remaining work includes submitting as-built drawings and testing the grinder pump station.  (No change since last Board meeting). 
c.
Freightliner of Lebanon (SE corner of SR 0072 and Old Forge Rd):  We commenced review of the proposed sanitary sewer connection included in the Final Subdivision and Land Development Plan submission.  Connection is proposed to the existing Township sewers in Old Forge Rd.

3.
Standard Sanitary Sewer Construction Specifications:  Our office continues to finalize the technical specification revisions and standard drawing details.
SOLICITOR’S REPORT – PAUL BAMETZREIDER – 
Atty. Bametzreider informed the Board that the DEP response regarding the report is due by Friday and he will make sure Heather Dock gets it by the end of the week.  
Atty. Bametzreider also noted that he received a quarterly report for the Liberty Carwash from Jeff Steckbeck for April 1st to June 30th.  Atty. Bametzreider said he emailed it to Jim Darkes for the NLCA to review and would like to talk to Jim about the conclusions in the report and then they’ll discuss that with the Township at the next meeting.   

BILLS  


Dennis Firestone made a motion seconded by Kerry McCrary to pay the bills in the 

amount of $39,634.55 from the Sewer Fund.  All approved. 

DATE OF NEXT LICKDALE TREATMENT PLANT MEETING 
Wednesday, August 14, 2019 at 6:30 P.M
ADJOURNMENT 


The meeting was adjourned at 6:52 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,






Elizabeth Krause





Recording Secretary
